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Village of Cleveland Newsletter
Cindy Huhn, President’s Message

I would like to extend my sincere thanks to the residents of Cleveland for re-electing me
to serve as your village president. It is an honor for me to represent you within our
community, at Manitowoc County functions, and at regional and state meetings. I look
forward to the next two years, working together with the trustees, the commissions, and the
staff, to address the challenges that come before us. I will do my best, to make the right
decisions for our entire community.

I would like to thank the people who have retired from village positions this past April.
To Nila Born and Greg Stoeckigt, who served on the Plan Commission, and to Robert Prigge
and Ted Behling, who served on the Board of Appeals, thank you for your years of dedicated
service. Your guidance and commitment to this community were sincerely appreciated.

I would also like to extend a welcome to the new people who were appointed to village positions. John Ader and Tom Martin
have joined Bill Thiele, Fred Sohn, Chris Jost, Lorraine Holzem, and myself on the Plan Commission. Sandy Brost and Beth
Raffaelli have joined Ray Block, Fred Bitter and Don Pirrung on the Board of Appeals. Tammy Serketich agreed to serve another
term with Robert Guenther, Cynthia Roeck, Joe Leonhard, and Ron Hansmann on the Police Commission. Thank you for getting
involved in your community.

In May, Ron Jost Jr. was hired as a full-time police officer in Cleveland. Being raised in the area, Ron is very familiar with
our community and personally knows a lot of our residents. Please welcome Ron back to Cleveland when you see him.

This summer you will see a new squad car in Cleveland. The 1993 Chevrolet has been retired. This vehicle served the
community well, but after two engines, three transmissions, and 140,000 miles, its reliability in an emergency situation, became
questionable. Prior administrations began budgeting funds to handle major purchases, like the squad car or public works
equipment. Their foresight allowed us to use your tax dollars wisely.

To create more community awareness of the issues that face the Village Board, we will begin a special invite program. Each
month, we will invite an organization or business to attend our Board Meeting. This will be an excellent opportunity for the Board
to learn what our organizations and businesses are doing within our community. In return, our Board will share the facts on the
issues that are before us. In future Newsletters, a list will be provided of those special invites. Remember that all Village meetings
are posted in advance and open to the public. Please come to learn what is going on in your community.

Police Department
The police department conducted a survey

focusing on community services. All the data has
not yet been compiled, but for the most part the
community has a positive outlook on the operat-
ing hours along with the services provided.

The police department along with the police
commission completed interviews for the full-
time patrol position. Ronald E. Jost Jr. has been
selected for the position. Ron is originally form
Cleveland, and is looking forward to serving the
community where he grew up. Ron has a B.A.
degree in Criminal Justice Administration with
a minor in Business Administration. He will be
completing his M.A. degree for Special Educa-
tion-Learning Disabilities Teaching within this
coming year. Ron has worked for several police
departments including the Manitowoc County
Sheriff’s Department, Kiel, Sheboygan, and
Elkhart Lake, with a total of 11 years of law
enforcement experience. Ron has two young
daughters and is looking forward to moving back

to the small town atmosphere. Please welcome Ron and his
family to the community.

SCHOOL OPEN...
Remember the speed limit in a school zone is 15 MPH

when children are present Monday through Friday 7:30
a.m.-4:30 p.m. The fines double for speeding in a school zone
when children are present. The last day of school is June 13,
with an early dismissal at 1:30 p.m.

ACTIVITY REPORT
The daily activity for the months of February through

April 2003: The police department had responded to the
following calls for service. One car lock out, two parking
complaints, two dog at large, two 911 calls, four records
requests, five thefts, three house watches, three agency
assists, one vandalism, one found property, five background
checks, one traffic control, one officer safety, one crash, four
information, two loud noise, one security request, one bark-
ing dog, one absconding, one damage to property, two tobacco
compliance checks, one garbage violation.



Cleveland
Family Restaurant
1410 Westview St • Cleveland

I-43 – Exit 137

(920) 693-8222

Electrical, Plumbing & Heating Contractors

M.P. #6395
M.E. #504

1239 W. Washington • Cleveland
(920) 693-8311

1016 W. Madison Street
Cleveland, WI 53015

693-3133

"Looking good at . . ."
Bonnies'

His-N-Her Doos

K.J. Collision
Repair

Ken Jacky

1132 Maple Street • Cleveland, WI 53015
Phone: 920-69-DENTS (920-693-3687)

All types of Auto Body Repair

looks like you need...

The Creative Touch

Artificial Flower Creations

by Vickie Frauenfeld

1024 Juniper Street, Cleveland, WI 53015 • (920) 693-8746
Please call for an appointment or order.

Paulie's Palace
1102 West Washington
Cleveland, WI 53015

(920) 693-8915

6609 Northeim Rd. • Manitowoc
920/726-4510/458-8171

Keith Hartlaub
SALES AND SERVICE

Business Telephone Systems
Fax Machines • Voice Mail/Auto Att. Systems

Sales • Service • Installation

Creative
    Telephone

COMMUNICATION SYSTEMS

Cleveland Senior Citizens
Monday, June 23, 6:30 a.m., leave St. John and St. Peter Lutheran Church

parking lot on our way to North Freedom for a train ride to the past.
At the Mid-Continent Railway Museum we’ll take a seven-mile ride on an

early 20th Century train. These trains are pulled by vintage steam locomotives,
including the last operating Chicago and Northwestern steam engine. The
museum includes an 1894 depot, wooden water tower, locomotives, railroad cars
and equipment displays.

Included is our lunch at The Lodge Sports Bar and Grill, Portage, featuring
homestyle cooking.

Stop at J.W. Jung Seed Co. at Randolph for a visit to one of the largest plant,
seed and perennial growers in the state. We’ll have the option of a tour of the
growing area or the perennial yard where they grow over 700 different perenni-
als.

Time permitting, we plan to stop near Dalton and visit an old-fashioned Amish
grocery store before heading home, hopefully arriving by 7 p.m.

Cost of $35 per person includes transportation by Sunset Tours, Inc., admis-
sions and lunch.

Call Millie Bogenschultz at 693-8852, Lorraine Van De Loo at 693-8060 or
Kathy Jaehnig at 693-8921.

Cleveland Athletic Club
Summer leagues are just getting under way. Come on down to the

park to get your fill of baseball, softball and/or volleyball. Little
league teams have also started practicing. So there is a lot of activity at the park.

The Cleveland Wildcats play at home on June 1, 8, 29, July 10, 13 and August
10. Sunday games start at 1 p.m. and include a public brat fry.
Look for our reminder signs or just smell summer is in the air.

REMINDER: Softball Tournament June 27-29. If you are
interested in getting a team in, call Dennis Roethel at 920-
894-4834, or Dale Wagner at 920-693-3650. There is sure to be
plenty of food and fun for all. Come join us.

To join this wonderful organization, just come to a meeting
or speak to a member. Our June, July and August meetings
are the first Monday of the month at 7:30 p.m. at Paulie’s
Palace or at Veterans Park. Come check it out.

Cleveland Neighborhood Watch
Our April meeting was very informative regarding terrorism. How are we

prepared? What can we do? What should we look for? Our May meeting was about
village ordinances. We will have off in June. Then in July we will be meeting to
plan “National Night Out” on August 5.

Come and join us celebrate the wonderful safe village we live in. Let’s keep our
village safe by staying involved. If you have any concerns or want to learn more
about how to remain safe, stop in at the Cleveland Police Department or come to
one of our informative meetings.

Our meetings are normally the second Wednesday of the month at the Linden
Street Elderly Housing Unit at 7 p.m. To verify a meeting date and time, you may
find it posted on the bulletin board in the village hall or please call (920) 693-3442.



693-8256Member FDIC

1140 W. Washington Ave. • Cleveland • 920-693-8121
TDS TELECOM offers a full line of high quality

telecommunications products including SATELLITE
TV, Voice Mail, Caller ID and more.

Serving CLEVELAND and the surrounding areas since 1908.

TDS TELECOM
Quality and Dependability Guaranteed!

TDS    TELECOM
BORN - KOLB - KOVACH AGENCY
Your Hometown Independent Insurance Agency in Cleveland

Located at 1202 W. Washington Avenue
Cleveland, WI 53015 • 693-8720

FARM • HOME • AUTO • BUSINESS • LIFE • HEALTH

John C. Kovach
Kathy Kovach
Stanley Binversie
Diana Schuette
Chris Kovach

Formerly East Central Co-op
1270 Hickory • Cleveland

Main Office: 693-8220

• Petroleum Products
• Fertilizers

• Hardware  • Feeds
• Chemicals

Bondes Quik Mart
& Country Deli

Exit 137 • I-43 & XX
Cleveland • 693-3145

Open Daily: 5 a.m. - 10:30 p.m.

Daniel J. Gries
Registered Representative

P.O. Box 158
1250 W. Washington Avenue
Cleveland, WI 53015-0158
Securities and advisory services offered through Harbour Investments, Inc.

Member NASD, SIPC and MSRB

(920) 693-8256
Cell 980-1474

1-800-242-7660
Fax (920) 693-8344
dgries@hirep.net

INVESTMENT CENTER

Dave's Roofing
• FREE ESTIMATES
• PORCH ROOFS AND GUTTERS
• CHIMNEY FLASHINGS
• REPAIR WORK

Dave Villeneuve
Box 161 • Cleveland

693-3296

Fire Chief Thank you
I would like to thank everyone who supported our brat fry that was held April

27. We had another successful event to raise money for the Cleveland Fire
Fighters and First Responders. The department has openings for fire fighters and
first responders at this time. Training will be provided and is required to join.
Please contact Max McColley at (920) 693-8810 if you would like to become a
member.

Max McColley, Fire Chief

Postmaster
Notes

Free tracking available now via the
U.S. Postal service website at
<www.usps.com>

Click on #1
Click on “click-n-ship” (middle of

page under “Send Mail and Packages”).
Select from there: (enter 15 ounces

as weight); shipping label with post-
age, or shipping label without postage.

After entering return address and
address info, select Delivery Confirma-
tion. Then choose “print label.”

Bring to the post office for weight check unless you are sure it weighs under
one pound. Just mail from your mailbox with flag up for carrier to bring to the post
office for processing.

Cost is only $3.85 anywhere in the country. You can also insure the package
for up to $50. The fee is $1.30.

Bottom line: $5.15 Priority Mail insured and the tracking is free to anywhere
in the U.S.

Any questions, call (920) 693-8671, the Cleveland Post Office.

VFW News
Thanks to everyone who attended our annual ham dinner. Also, thanks to all

who attended our special Memorial Day ceremony. The VFW membership is
proud to hold both the Cub Scout and Boy Scout Charters. They now have a home.

The clubhouse is for rent on
weekends and certain week-
days. Contact Wayne Schuette
at 726-4443 for information.

3 x 5 U.S. Flags for sale. $20
each. (We make no profit off
sales of U.S. Flags.)

Wheelchairs for rent. Con-
tact any VFW member.

United We Stand
Commander



1030 Beech St.  Cleveland
693-3141 • Fax: 693-8772

Service • Websites • Software

20 years
of

service!

Pack'er Inn
• DAILY SPECIALS •

Steak Nights Wednesday & Saturday
Rumor has it we have the best

Broasted Chicken in Wisconsin!
SERVING DAILY: 11 A.M. - 9 P.M.

6619 Hwy. F • Newton • 726-4949

SECURITY TRAVEL
Jackie Mayer
Outside Sales
Honeymoon Specialist

Security Travel, Inc. • 3315A Calumet Avenue • Manitowoc, WI 54220
(920) 693-3391 • Toll Free (800) 232-1701 • Fax (920) 684-4026

www.security-travel.com • E-mail: jsmayer@excel.net

Linda Buchmann • 693-8885
Buying…Selling…Building

REALTY GROUP, INC.
CONCORD

onstruction
randt

Remodeling & New Construction

1322 Marshall Ave.
Cleveland, WI 53015

Kurt Brandt
1-920-693-8934

The Greater
Centerville
Historians

The Greater Centerville Historians were
organized to research the history of the Town-
ship of Centerville and Cleveland following
the 150th celebration of the Township of
Centerville.

It was felt so much history was and is
locked away in people’s memories and attics.
The first gathering of the Greater Centerville
Historians occurred in November of 2000 at
the former Red Arrow School in Hika.

The people in attendance included Richard Otto Wiegand, Walter and Flo-
rence Kress, Diana Kolb, Marie Pippert, Dorothy Anderson, Val Jean Marco,
Kathy Pearce and Kathy Sixel.

Gerald O’Neil, the videographer, records the meetings of the Greater Centerville
Historians. He records historical information through interviews and discussions
with present and former individuals of the local community. He also videotapes
photographs to assist in preserving the history.

The Greater Centerville Historians are presently researching the history of
the Village of Cleveland. They have already researched the Village of Hika, Point
Creek Park, Rutherford’s Surf Motor Motel, the railroad and several area
cemeteries. The videotapes will be archived at Lakeshore Technical College in
Cleveland and will be available for the public to check out later this summer.

The meetings are fun as well as educational. It is so amazing when a discussion
is held regarding an event like the dam picnic or the industries, the different
memories each person recalls. If you have any information you would like to share
or photos of the past, contact Richard Wiegand or Kathy Sixel so copies can be
made.

Meetings are held the second Monday of each month at the Centerville Town
Hall. Everyone is welcome. The only requirement is to bring your best memories
and photos to share. For more information contact Kathy Sixel at (920) 693-8525.

Letter from the
Principal

It’s hard to believe, but another school year is
just about over for the students of Cleveland El-
ementary School.

The school year concludes on June 13 at 1:30
p.m. It is my hope that all of the children and their
families have a safe, fun and relaxing summer vacation.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the Cleveland community
for a great first year as Cleveland Elementary School principal. Cleveland truly
is a special place where children are supported and given a well-grounded
upbringing. Through the work of the staff with the support of the community it
is clear that Cleveland is a great place for children to learn and grow. I thank you
for giving me the opportunity to serve you and your children.

This summer the Cleveland school library will be open once again from June
23 - August 11 on Mondays from 8:30-12:30 p.m. with a story time starting at 9:30
a.m. The story time will be ran using volunteer parents and staff and will provide
a chance for four-year-old through fifth graders a chance to enjoy new and classic
books. Please come and use this great asset for the children of the community.

In looking head to next year, school registration is scheduled for Thursday,
August 7. Registration hours will be 8 a.m. - 12 p.m. and from 1 p.m. - 6 p.m.
Parents are reminded to make sure that they have all of the registration forms
complete so they can be turned in at this time, and that they should be prepared
to pay the registration fees and provide money for their child’s lunch account.

School begins on Tuesday September 2, and at this time, I would also like to



Electronic Ignition & Fuel Injection Diagnostic & Repair
Brake & Exhaust Service • Cooling System Service
24 hr. Wrecker Service • Oils, Tires & Accessories

Highway XX
& Union Rd.

8923 North Ave.
Cleveland

693-8668

Warren's I-43
Service

Fully insured

New Homes • Additions
 Remodeling • Garages

Burger
Builders

Call Lee Burger

1-726-4249
5530 Point Creek Rd.
Cleveland,WI 53015

SCHNELL PLUMBING, INC.
New Installation • Remodeling Work
Plumbing Fixtures • Water Heaters

1230 Madison St.
Cleveland, WI 53015

KEN SCHNELL, MP #6356

Ph# (920) 693-3409
Fax# (920) 693-3555

For Building Lots
• Homes •

Business Sites

Al Forner, Broker • www.flyingcolorsrealty.net
1270 Franklin Dr. • Cleveland • 920-693-8514

St. John-St. Peter
Evangelical Lutheran Church

1255 W. Washington Ave.
Cleveland, WI 53015

Pastor Aaron Schoenike
693-8612

"Where the Cross of Jesus Christ Shines Brightly"

Wisconsin
Evangelical
Lutheran
Synod

RALPH A. GRIES, LUTCF
Home

693-8826
Office

775-4138
LIFE - HEALTH - FARM

HOME - BUSINESS

RURAL
     INSURANCE

R

COMPANIES
A Farm Bureau Service

make you aware of our next open house, which is scheduled for Wednesday,
August 27 from 5:30 - 7 p.m. Community members are welcome to attend. We hope
to see you there.

As always, please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns,
or if you would like to get involved with the school in any way. You can contact me
by calling the school office at 693-8241 or by email <thamm@sheboygan.k12.wi.us>

Ted Hamm - Principal

Cleveland
Elementary PTA

We would like to thank everyone who has collected
cereal box tops and Campbell soup labels. Don’t forget
to keep on collecting. There are two drop off spots (one
at school and the other at the Cleveland State Bank).
Every little bit helps the school earn great prizes and
money for the children.

Spring Egg Hunt was a success, it was great to see
all the children!

Cleveland Fish And Game
The Cleveland Fish and Game would like to thank everyone who supported us

in the past years during our fundraising efforts.
With your support the Fish and Game in conjunction with the States Steward-

ship Fund and Manitowoc County Fish and Game were able to purchase addi-
tional land in the Cleveland Swamp, south of the Village. This land is guaranteed
public hunting areas for present and future generations.

The land will be accessible from the Lakeshore Drive parking lot and a
walking right-of-way starting from Dairyland Drive. The trail will be marked at
a later date.

Upcoming Events
Poultry Shoot, Sunday, June 22 at the

Cleveland Fish and Game Club House located
on S. Union Road west of town. Shooting starts
at 10 a.m. with food and refreshments served all
day. There will also be raffles all day.

Fishing Derby, July 23, 26, 27 at Hika Park. Food and refreshments
will be served all three days with live music on Saturday night. Ticket
drawing will begin Sunday at 4 p.m. with the main raffle drawing at 5 p.m.
Prizes on main raffle are a $500 cash prize donated by Cleveland State
Bank and other prizes donated by Boatwork, Schuette Heating and
Cooling, Kohler Co. and Miesfeld’s. Tickets available at local businesses
and at the derby.

For tickets and
derby information, call
Larry Dassler at (920)
693-3373 after 5 p.m.
or Jeff Stoeckigt at (920)
693-8909. Enjoy the
summer and have a safe
fishing and hunting
season.

A BETTER VARIETY OF MUSIC FROM THE
70S, 80S, 90S AND TODAY!

www.WLKN.com



SPECIALIZING IN RESIDENTIAL LAWN CARE
Customized Lawn Care To Fit Your Specific Needs

Richard Silbernagel
(920) 693-3196

•Cutting •Trimming
•Bagging •Edging

1-Hour Minimum

Faye Budysz • Broker - Owner
110 E. Lincoln Ave.

Cleveland, WI 53015
Office (920) 693-8589

1-800-707-3499

Schuette's.
Heating & Air Conditioning, Inc.

5214 CTH X
Cleveland, WI 53015

Office: 920-693-8044
Shop: 920-726-4443

WAYNE E. SCHUETTE

Rona Carr
Financial Consultant
980 Maritime Drive, Suite 5
Manitowoc, WI 54220
rona.carr@agedwards.com
www.agedwards.com/fc/rona.carr

920-682-6812 tel
920-682-0970 fax
877-611-6812 toll free

Member New York Stock Exchange, Inc.

Complete Lawn Care &
Landscape Service

Lawn Care     Landscaping     Tree Trimming     Weed Control
Fertilization     Firewood     Snowplowing

Todd A. Henschel
13609 Range Line Rd., Newton, WI  53063

Office: 920-693-2111

Cell: 920-207-5296

Fax: 920-693-2117
Call us toll free at 1-866-693-2111
e-mail: tlservices@lakefield.net

Rick Scroggins

ESTABLISHED 1872

p 920.457.7211
f  920.458.2211

www.scrogginsjewelers.com

621 North 8th STREET
SHEBOYGAN, WISCONSIN

Hello Gardeners!
Spring is here at last and you can’t remember where you

planted that great, late fall perennial plant you got on sale?
Before you start an excavation of your entire flower garden,

just give it a little more time. Just because it says “spring” on
the calendar, doesn’t mean the entire plant world is ready to
emerge from its winter dormancy. Some of our plants don’t start
greening up until late May or later, and depending on weather
conditions, we’ve had our peonies blooming as late as the
Fourth of July. (I swear!)

So, hold back and don’t disturb some poor unsuspecting root.
How would you like it, if someone took a garden scratcher across
your forehead while you were sleeping? You might just decide
to stay in because you were disturbed before your time.

Thanks again to all who helped set up, work at, clean up, or
donate to our plant sale. We appreciate everything that was
donated and the energy expended.

“The Great Container Contest” is back. Anything that will
hold dirt and a plant can be entered into the contest.

You need to bring your planted container to the Dairyland
Festival on Sunday, June 22 between 10 a.m. and noon. Re-
member, the festival this year is at Firemens’ Park in Newton.
The top two vote getters will receive gift certificates to Blooms
and Basil of Manitowoc.

All containers need to be picked up just after 5 p.m. Winners
will be determined around 5 ish.

The garden club potluck dinner will be June 12, 5:30 p.m.,
at the home of Nancy and Earl Oehldrich at 9826 Cleveland
Road.

We will also get to visit their ponds, so please wear appropri-
ate footwear. I hate it when my tennies squish water when I
walk, so I’ll bring boots along.

The club is revisiting the property of Mary and Les Rhines
on Tuesday, June 17 at 6:30 p.m. W1325 Orchard Road, 2.5
miles south of the Cleveland stop light. We’ll meet at the village
hall parking lot and leave as a group at 6:15 p.m.

Our next garden visit is at the home of Vickie and Chip
Frauenfeld on June 26. We’ll meet again at the village hall
parking lot and leave as a group at 6:15 p.m. They are at 1024
Juniper Street, two doors north of Paulie’s Palace.

For your extra gardening interest: The Manitowoc Garden
Club, is having a garden walk on Saturday, July 19. The walk
will feature small city gardens that were handed down from
mother to daughter.

If you have just a small space to garden in, this may be a real
good thing to check out. You can never get too many
ideas for your garden.

Have a great summer out in the yard tending your
flowers and veggies, pulling weeds...maybe you can
forget that last one.

And don’t forget to plant a row for the hungry if
you have the space.

Yes, for those who care....Ivan was back, drilling
for oil in our front yard again.

Someday I’ll get that animal....what I’ll do with
him if I ever get him I don’t know. But it gives me
great pleasure planning his demise. (Blood thirsty
aren’t I?)

Happy Gardening!
East Wind Garden Club President-Lynn Fiedler

and Ivan the Terrible (woodchuck).



Home made Sausage
Groceries

Fresh Meat
Retail & Wholesale
Custom Slaughter

Beef & Pork

773-2387  •  693-8711
SCHOOL HILL

247 Lincoln Ave. • Cleveland • 693-8201

Sales & Service, Inc.
•Wrecker Service
•Expert Automotive Service
•Automatic Transmission Work
•Minor Repairs
•Brake Work
•Tires & Computer Spin Balance

Dassler

Jeffrey R. Kuklinski
Branch Manager
980 Maritime Drive, Suite 5
Manitowoc, WI 54220
jeffrey.kuklinski@agedwards.com
www.agedwards.com/fc/jeffrey.kuklinski

920-682-6812 tel
920-682-0970 fax
877-611-6812 toll free

Member New York Stock Exchange, Inc.

St. Mark's UCC
W1307 Orchard Rd.

Cleveland • 693-8361

WORSHIP WITH US:
1st & 3rd Sundays 9:00 a.m.
Sunday School 10-11:15 a.m.

2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays 10:30 a.m.
Sunday School 9-10:15 a.m. Rev. William Kesting

www.stmarksucccleveland.org

St. James UCC
13312 Pioneer Rd.

Newton (Spring Valley) • 693-8100

WORSHIP WITH US:
1st & 3rd Sundays 10:30 a.m.
Sunday School 9:15-10:15 a.m.

2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays 9:00 a.m.
Sunday School 10:00-11:10 a.m.

Public Works Department
The Village has clarified the solid waste agreement with Superior Services

on how large appliances and items containing freon will be handled.
Appliances that do not contain freon such as stoves, dishwashers, wash

machines, dryers and large console televisions sets can be placed out at the
curb on the day of garbage pickup. Superior Services will pick the items up
latter that day. Items that contain freon such as refrigerators, freezers, air
conditioners, and dehumidifiers can be taken to Superior Services collection
site located at 2905 Paine Avenue in Sheboygan and disposed of free of charge
with proof of Village residency.

Hours of operation are 7 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday and 7:30-
11:30 a.m. on Saturdays. If curbside pickup is requested, Superior Services
will pick up the item on the third Wednesday of the month at a charge of $50.
Residents must call Superior Services at 458-6030 in advance to make the
proper arrangements. Advance payment is required before an item will be
picked up.

Now that the growing season is upon us, free mulch is available to village
residents. The mulch is located behind the wastewater plant located on White
Tail Lane. The mulch is excellent gardening material.

The Village Public Works Department flushes water mains throughout
the village twice a year. Please watch for the flushing notices that are
posted throughout the Village and avoid doing your laundry during this
period. The water may become rusty colored and could possibly stain your
clothes. If you experience discolored water, flush an outside faucet until
the water runs clear.

Thank you for your understanding.

Park Reservation
Policy

There have been a few changes made to the Park Reser-
vation Policy for the Village of Cleveland, effective June 1,
2003. The fee will be $50 per day/$100 deposit (resident) and
$100 per day/$150 deposit (non-resident) due at the time of
reservation. A dumpster will only be provided at Veteran’s
Park.

All parks host occasional or ongoing events for which
reservations are not required. You are encouraged to check
with the Clerk’s office to determine whether the park you are
reserving will be used the same evening for regularly scheduled ball games or
other events.

St. Vincent de Paul
The St. Vincent de Paul group in the Village is

here to help anyone needing assistance with food,
utilities, visits, etc. Transactions are confidential.
Call Kathy Jost at (920) 693-8751 or Kathy Wagner
at (920) 693-8675. If we cannot meet your needs,
we may be able to refer you to other agencies.

Nutrition
Site

I want to thank
everyone for the help
and support in
keeping the site
going.

Thank you
!



Big Plans and
Workshops Continue
at the historic Lutze

Housebarn!
C e n t r e v i l l e

Settlement, Inc. is
a nonprofit orga-
nization dedi-
cated to the pres-
ervation of rural
heritage in the
Centreville Area.

The Lutze
Housebarn is a
unique structure,
is heralded across
the nation as an
outstanding ex-
ample of Saxon

German architecture from the 1850s. Since 1992, steadfast
volunteers have provided talents in woodworking, stone
masonry, hole digging, landscaping, cleaning artifacts, old
fashioned cooking while enjoyed the old time fellowship of
working together outside for a common agrarian project.

The workdays are open to all-young and old. Wear
sturdy shoes, work clothes and bring gloves. A farm style
dinner served at 12:30 p.m. satisfies the hearty workers.
The first workdays of the season include: June 7, 21, July
dates include: 12, 26, August work dates are 2, 16, 30,
September 13, 27, October 11, 25 with balance in November
on 8, 22. Please mark your calendars! To find our about a
specific days’ activities, call Kathy Pearce at 451-1134 or
Chris Kuehnel at 693-3141. Further information is on the
website at <centrevillesettlement.com>

Upcoming events include: hands on restoration clinics
on timber frame repair, stone masonry, fachwerk (the art of
clay and straw mixed together to insulate the outside of the
structure. In addition, siding installation, window replace-
ment and interior room artifact arrangements are on the
exciting calendar of events for this historical year. Will you
make history in your community this year?

Special dates include: Stone Masonry workshop June
19-21, Donor Appreciation Day June 21, Half Timber Re-
pair Internship July 6-12 and Half Timber Repair Work-
shop July 10-12. In addition, there will be clay Nogging
Internship and a workshop slated for August 10-16 and
August 14-16 respectively. The 154-year sleep over will be
on August 17.

Over the past 10 years at the Lutze Housebarn nearly
15,000 hours of volunteer time have helped it remain one of
the premiere historical hands on restoration sites in the
country. Tours are available on workdays from 10 a.m.-12
p.m., call in advance to schedule group tours.

Centreville Settlement, Inc. continues to keep Cleve-
land and the surrounding area in the historical limelight
with articles in national level journals, public television
documentaries and representation by member on boards of
the state historic organizations.

Watch the local newspapers for the “Year of the Barn”
Exhibit coming to Northeast Wisconsin this summer!
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St. John - St. Peter
Evangelical Lutheran

Church
1251 W. Washington Ave., Cleveland, WI

Wisconsin Synod

SUMMER SCHEDULE:
(Beginning Wednesday, May 21)

Wednesday Service: 7 p.m.
Worship 8 p.m.

19-Minute Bible Study

Sunday Service: 8:20 a.m.
19-Minute Bible Study

9 a.m. Worship

Church Picnic: Sunday, August 10
10:30 a.m. Worship.

Everyone is invited to worship with us
and stay for the refreshments and games.

Pastor Aaron E. Schoenike
Church: 693-8612 • Home: 693-3972

Vacation Bible Camp
Ages 4 - 14

Join us for “The Amazing Praise Band.” The chil-
dren will learn about the instruments of the Bible and
what it takes to be in a successful marching band.
They will learn the hardships, the need for practice,
the enjoyment of working together, and finally the joy
of that big parade.

The theme is based on Psalm 92:1 “It is good to
praise the Lord and make music to His name.”
When: Monday, August 4 - Friday, August 8
Time: 9 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.
Where: St. John-St. Peter Evangelical Lutheran

Church, 1251 W. Washington Ave.,
Cleveland

Please call Pastor Aaron E. Schoenike
at 693-8612 to sign up.

Please congratulate Jeanette Johnson
the next time you see her at Bonde’s.

She has recently celebrated 20 years of
service.

Thanks Jeanette!!

Congratulations!


